
This bill strengthens oversight and accountability within North Dakota’s education system by 
empowering the superintendent of public instruction to review school district compliance with 
state education laws and regulations. The creation of a new section in chapter 15.1-02 
establishes a clear mechanism for ensuring adherence to legal standards, while the amendment 
to section 15.1-02-04 reinforces the superintendent’s authority to address noncompliance 
effectively.   
 
The proposed changes are practical and align with the state’s commitment to maintaining a 
consistent, high-quality education system. By formalizing the superintendent’s role in 
compliance reviews, the bill addresses potential gaps in oversight without imposing undue 
burdens on school districts. The legislation appears noncontroversial, as it builds on existing 
frameworks and promotes transparency and uniformity in educational governance.   
 
Given its clarity, focus on accountability, and alignment with state educational priorities, I 
recommend a "due pass" to expedite its advancement through the legislative process 
 
Thank You, 
Sharlet Mohr 


